
March 10, 2015 

 

Regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Sparta was held March 10, 2015 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Glenn Kreiley, Council Len 

Davis, Deb Halpenny and Bill Smith. 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read.  A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded 

by Bill Smith to accept the minutes as amended.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

Assessor Holley Smalt reviewed her report. 

 

Code Enforcement Officer Shawn reviewed his report. 

 

The 2014 accounting books for the Town Clerk, Tax Collector and Town Justice were audited by 

Tom Baldwin at the request of the Town Board.  There were no findings and or 

recommendations. 

 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to nominate Joanne Fugle as 

Senior Citizen of the Year.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

A motion was made by Glenn Kreiley and seconded by Len Davis to move into executive 

session for the purpose of discussing pending litigation.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

A motion was made by Len Davis and seconded by Deb Halpenny to move out of executive 

session.  All voted yes.  Carried.  No action taken. 

 

A motion was made by Glenn Kreiley and seconded by Len Davis to condemn property located 

at 8387 Parker Hill Road.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

A motion was made Bill Smith and seconded by Glenn Kreiley to condemn property located at 

7410 Reeds Corners Road.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

 

General Bills 46-66 were audited and approved for a total amount of $12,660.50. 

Highway Bills 28-48 were audited and approved for a total amount of $53.033.67. 

 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to adjourn the meeting.  All 

voted yes.  Carried. 

 

Next regular meeting will be held April 14, 2015 at 7:00 PM. 

 

TOWN CLERK 

Sheila Duffy 

 

 

 



 


